
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

  

Friday, November 20, 2020 
 

Dear Community Partners, 
 
In this newsletter you will find the most current information on local coronavirus 
response in Palm Beach County and community resources. To share updates with 
other Nonprofits First followers in this bi-weekly email, please click "reply" and 
provide the details. It is our priority to share helpful and timely resources to keep you 
safe and informed during this time. 

 

 

  



 

 

Nonprofits First Cares Website 

 
NonprofitsFirstCares.org is available at no cost to nonprofits and prospective 
volunteers and donors - thanks to Children's Services Council of Palm Beach County, 
Great Charity Challenge, and Cincinnati-based Inspiring Service. 
  
Through a unique profile, you can highlight the innovative ways your nonprofit has 
adjusted programming to serve our community, describe the financial effects of event 
cancellations and decreased volunteer hours, make an appeal for immediate needs, 
announce volunteer opportunities, and connect potential donors to your website.  
  
You can provide as much or as little information as you wish, but the richer the data 
and the story, the better for your organization and our community. Through sharing 
this information in a central site at NonprofitsFirstCares.org, we hope to inspire 
donors and volunteers to step up and make a difference. 
 
To create or update your organization's profile, click here and follow the instructions 
linked here to register with your nonprofit, or watch the step-by-step video here 

 

  

  

NEW! United Way of Palm Beach County Hunger Relief Cold Storage Capacity Grant 
Now Open 
 
In accordance with the Hunger Relief Plan, the Cold Storage Capacity Grant aims to 
minimize food waste by increasing storage capacity of food pantries and other non-

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1moEQAu2zPDgUs9Sq7vFBG7QSCC34MRdQbS2OhfA9phmh1NWnUpEfWTdYBvDFH9xwV_D6HF24liDxnBUR99_QqQ37dYfxUApRKFkA8Cf8xqwrzpA-zWXZckGz0nb4lvJKA==&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1moEQAu2zPDgUs9Sq7vFBG7QSCC34MRdQbS2OhfA9phmh1NWnUpEfWTdYBvDFH9xwV_D6HF24liDxnBUR99_QqQ37dYfxUApRKFkA8Cf8xqwrzpA-zWXZckGz0nb4lvJKA==&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1kJipMatKcan4vQnn0zcnVpXN0IjVvX3wWDZbalwO1PpQ0f0EEqIVAA8uIzuNSBkY5l6ogT9tDiQ7ooCdoLYfkLfX39PGe51nTk2csTX7w4w4_lZBKQqLquNS-jU_06feEsXZ9T4UvslgT8QA6Nfp-3CXNDBZ660jg==&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1qGKcbVwVc4HVdBMwu6i1IHwnb03243yHZiBVzbsIsUTNqYE7FhtxhGNQqcx_hl77igv-d_iffITJlagpD0kiug0-K391TpAv5CuIuo1TSVL0KEgB7cre1_E1jb8LxzySpW8qmmNxRCPEggZWkaSCHMDUbr4Ozs4tB-ij5BIvxPC2B9z1lhNVZB2smOr7JLwthrEJUB1OYLX3OcTXSEhh-l23VwaIfnhJ0JZf1u9FsmB&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1j1QERjNM1qu7220ShHHTIiRG9BIr1nBtIrj-1ir7_3zlk878hRbI4u8Qj5EFRgDMc_00eFuS8yVZ2KQT-8Kx516TYCO7gO30CscB3dEcMQF-J43b39cPLBqzzZX6IAUR_fQVWpMVhPb9nmCTtZHzhQ4231oumuWu0QpTdtm1tdqOyJ3pdu12dg=&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==


profit organizations that address food insecurity. The extra storage space will enable 
the recipient agencies to provide a consistent supply of perishable items, including 
produce, to a greater number of Palm Beach County residents. You can apply now if 
you are a nonprofit who meets the eligibility criteria. 
 
Eligibility 
• Applicants must be a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization that provide hunger relief 
services in Palm Beach County. 
• Applicants must have completed a food safety training course. 
• Applicants must be an active partner in good standing with 211 Palm 
Beach/Treasure Coast. 
• Applicants must have an active partnership with a local food bank (Palm Beach 
County Food Bank, Feeding South Florida, or The Glades Initiative) 
 
Deadline 
Applications must be submitted by 5:00 pm on Friday, December 4, 2020. 
 
Questions 
• Send a detailed email to HungerRelief@unitedwaypbc.org 
• Subject line of the email should read: Cold Storage Capacity Grant – [Name of 
Organization]. 
 
Please Note: Unit delivery may be delayed due to a shortage. 

 

  

  

County and State Orders, Actions, and Announcements 

 
PALM BEACH COUNTY EXECUTIVE ORDER 20-28 ISSUED FOR PHASE 3 REOPENINGS 
 
County Administrator Verdenia Baker has issued Emergency Order 2020-028, 
effective as of 5:00 P.M. on September 29. On September 25, Governor Ron DeSantis 
issued Executive Order 20-244, which moved all of Florida's counties into Phase 3.  
 
FAQs about Emergency Order 2020-08 answered here 
 
The County Administrator has determined that it is necessary and appropriate to 
repeal and replace some of the prior Palm Beach County emergency orders imposing 
COVID-19 related restrictions on individuals, businesses, and establishments, while 
making clear that certain restrictions are still imposed to curtail the spread of COVID-
19. With the exception of Palm Beach County Emergency Orders Nos. 2020-012 (facial 
coverings) and 2020-017 (enforcement), all prior Palm Beach County emergency 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1qAWVe1sNSkd0XynRZhDStM57p0Qy_dSgVi_8tJEPjhyTiZs4raTBjgDGSvIWuaLATuY_BqTuz_V2DWhvBP1qVFTb_9ahZ9NtFU_CEBuEncPzUGlO_GMRNshu_lRQ7Du43cFm8__FYT3Cf6UYZqq0nbgYGyWgE1KQA==&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1qAWVe1sNSkdAkNS2bvdv-kXUUJVvZWbGM93iCqixeoM0MyluI1RlO3_4ng_EAYVXnCTd9G7AN_GzewqW8vz_gk_ZlZuj6tZbJ5_SI5jPHs_LtmNQDSuzImJPYPiFGe7f5A_xyGu_wFynvR-WGvqzpfNlp2J8GwIImH7Krffv4-1IWF5e33-B3p5SlpvEd7CjA==&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1u6iJCYxqX4Zwg0ZV7x_VIRHCeCxEdbvhXaqwextHWApOBc8a0SJdDoCkDXrHmJxYvCzebe-5lDzF1lF326INvgE2zrnPWnCYy__3MjijDnYaYl0P-XE84sMpm0b1NuqnS6JDqfWagDlTgdUZ-SU1ZTTMk9Qg4YUE4UIdoWAGi_n&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==


orders imposing COVID-19 related restrictions on individuals, businesses, and/or 
establishments are hereby repealed and replaced with the Order 2020-028. 
  
The requirements of Emergency Order 2020-012 are still in place and all individuals, 
businesses, and establishments must use facial coverings in all businesses and 
establishments; in public places where social distancing is not possible; in common 
areas within private communities accessible to more than one housing unit; when 
utilizing the Palm Tran services; and when accessing governmental buildings. In 
addition, businesses and establishments shall continue to ensure compliance with 
facial covering mandates, including establishing a process for verification of 
compliance upon customer entry into the business or establishment. A business's or 
establishment's failure to ensure said compliance may result in fines, penalties, 
and/or any other enforcement measures authorized by law upon those businesses or 
establishments. Pursuant to Governor DeSantis' Order 20-244, COVID-19 related 
collection of fines and penalties upon individuals is suspended. 
  
All individuals, businesses, and establishments, shall adhere to all applicable social 
distancing guidelines issued by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). 
The foregoing shall apply to all persons located in all businesses and establishments, 
but said requirements cannot be imposed to limit restaurant capacity to less than one 
hundred percent of its indoor capacity at any given time. 
  
All businesses and establishments must adhere to enhanced cleaning protocols, such 
as those in guidelines issued by the CDC relating to enhanced cleaning and 
disinfecting guidance for reopening. 

 

EMERGENCY ORDER 2020-029 ISSUED EXTENDING FACIAL COVERINGS 
Considering the most current data on COVID-19 spread in Palm Beach County, 
Southeast Florida, and the entire State of Florida, the CDC recommendations on 
wearing of facial coverings, and the safe re-opening of additional businesses and 
public schools, the County Administrator has determined that it is necessary to 
extend Emergency Order Number 2020-012 until November 21. 
 
Masks and Face Coverings FAQs 
 
Click here to view Palm Beach County Emergency Orders, including updates on the 
State of Emergency. 
 
For up-to-date re-openings go to PBCGOV.com here. 

 

Click here to see all of Governor DeSantis' Executive Orders. 
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1qAWVe1sNSkdZKsDhb15m5HnZEVHDIiCQf50TPzgByy3CEfVknrQT-zMF6rNdLFMET7R9p1i0LQrPjXgaQDRJG4jCYNsubUdR4S5Yw1zUwFMcSNWLsAPyXbyI9baIdV7oEylniWnZ1Bs_z0VyVgyD1nQ4qZfkBbEAw==&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001GhZ0Hs4H3K1UFD_VhSAumj6bJMdhc2nU8F754r1ALIiaGxUeX-ZnoMVb5gVrSRG0DdDTI_KYCFyfL5M91hygk-t33A8Lkdw432S5OB7dM0HQT3sGoTfTVVCsKjy-PU-zr9SOpeP4vDGN6eji4KYr6NLAoCpkAZIcxEK-y5K-xWQuKs1P8O66qvrdm1sd4M-fsUfcoAsJHKjFN_-ASq5mfQ==&c=7EboPBMsi3LQsPN781eQYlBWyIwezB5XRZ45nHdn5XM3vc1tfWmF1w==&ch=kTFXN44DdpL_2SVPl-ezREF-ZlTZ8wzC8espdPJqAePVt1w6DmPPKw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1qGKcbVwVc4H6QTDCMzju1-A-F2CeHSfh2WlXtqww_xbk1vfAVpnbfoMcx20vk3BvfE-cEixVcBmKLNzbgffUV-3kOMT_sj7O2OaaKo6R7T79f2JxSVY-egFL9w8qzbnluo8DbyC-l62A0iFcxEU5ebBTdC5aMaN-0YpyxlvUXaDTB0brmHTn5I=&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1j-uB0rs7ysJdWtavt4Da1wlXc51NH6gSk938yJRpRF5m1iSMNVU3a-7U5ZbWeY8oONZgqni2f7Q-Y7pJAKqAqOhP1uCUXE66fJkUavf-r6-bVZQB0lQchtqLtFGIhGz4OSdQ-gaZxIKfxoHH4NAaPSjlNdw4kyuw-YprSPJkI2C&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1vTho8TiV4TN96ia8lOiC6t0QykjOl1niU1X6x3Xmzs_-YgX5-sIK00ev_8Mu5wvsY5NpHRi2m6S2VqfIW_3w6weyr2i4oJ_RDcLNgn9msrMdvOLCUfKn7KHjSvrxX_ht_7K9NLI6h9bA7S6M_mdiwLZUBYx87cArQX3z_dYSHiT&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1vTho8TiV4TN96ia8lOiC6t0QykjOl1niU1X6x3Xmzs_-YgX5-sIK00ev_8Mu5wvsY5NpHRi2m6S2VqfIW_3w6weyr2i4oJ_RDcLNgn9msrMdvOLCUfKn7KHjSvrxX_ht_7K9NLI6h9bA7S6M_mdiwLZUBYx87cArQX3z_dYSHiT&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1qGKcbVwVc4H6X7ju0hWuzUXPxR-56arqv8QzyWG9iTv_W6rekxnoIXunCrM2L5lsChNxWlxYjs1t7wi_-_CebZHnCD23PPWNcN_5k-bZwH3ZQA6xJxDL6eBY0Zue3dyTzQ4H9rI7Y7jOAUIvlQHPOs=&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==


  

  

 

 

Palm Beach County CARES for Nonprofits Grant applications open 
 
The Palm Beach County Board of County Commissioners has allocated up to $4 
million in emergency relief to nonprofit organizations who have been impacted by the 
Coronavirus (COVID-19), and has contracted with United Way of Palm Beach County 
to administer distribution of the funds. Funds are available as part of the Coronavirus 
Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act federal stimulus package. Qualifying 
nonprofit organizations may be eligible to receive a one-time grant up to $25,000 to 
help them recover from the negative financial consequences resulting from the 
Coronavirus (COVID-19).  
 
Applications will be reviewed, and grants awarded, on a rolling basis until funding is 
exhausted or the grant period closes. Eligible organizations that meet the priority 
criteria will be awarded grants first. Eligible organizations that do not meet the 
priority criteria will be considered for funding only after all of those that do meet the 
priority criteria are reviewed and grant award decisions have been made. One of the 
eligibility criteria is the nonprofit has not received more than $25,000 in financial 
assistance from a state and/or federal government grant or forgivable loan 
established in response to COVID-19 (Example: Payroll Protection Program). One of 
the priority criteria is the nonprofit is a health and human service or veteran service 
organization. Read the grant guidelines to learn all of the eligibility and priority 
criteria. 
 
The application deadline is 11:59 pm on November 30, 2020.  Visit United Way of 
Palm Beach County's website to read the grant guidelines and access the online 
application. 

 

  

  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001GhZ0Hs4H3K1UFD_VhSAumj6bJMdhc2nU8F754r1ALIiaGxUeX-ZnoMVb5gVrSRG0W3lijbtAVbrKgAlMcDFhtpwqrT0kJ1TxV074nxobmBoioFSgxh63TM9AAsEmKD8_nekQBW6mBAO5GsRZV_i2KPh-FtwyU_BwLcksgx6oFyjNLBkKtXGw9pbzDJTsyY51W1M0Y7Q35eU=&c=7EboPBMsi3LQsPN781eQYlBWyIwezB5XRZ45nHdn5XM3vc1tfWmF1w==&ch=kTFXN44DdpL_2SVPl-ezREF-ZlTZ8wzC8espdPJqAePVt1w6DmPPKw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001GhZ0Hs4H3K1UFD_VhSAumj6bJMdhc2nU8F754r1ALIiaGxUeX-ZnoMVb5gVrSRG0W3lijbtAVbrKgAlMcDFhtpwqrT0kJ1TxV074nxobmBoioFSgxh63TM9AAsEmKD8_nekQBW6mBAO5GsRZV_i2KPh-FtwyU_BwLcksgx6oFyjNLBkKtXGw9pbzDJTsyY51W1M0Y7Q35eU=&c=7EboPBMsi3LQsPN781eQYlBWyIwezB5XRZ45nHdn5XM3vc1tfWmF1w==&ch=kTFXN44DdpL_2SVPl-ezREF-ZlTZ8wzC8espdPJqAePVt1w6DmPPKw==


Help for Residents Facing Eviction 

 
Helpful Information regarding the CDC Eviction Moratorium 
 
The memo linked here includes a copy of the CDC Declaration and information to help 
tenants understand their rights and ramifications for signing a fraudulent 
declaration. Thank you to the Legal Aid Society's Fair Housing Unit Supervising 
Attorney, Tequisha Y. Miles, Esq. for providing this resource. 

 

FREE Legal Representation for Palm Beach County Residents through the Rapid 
Response Eviction Assistance Project (RREAP) 
 
The Palm Beach County Community Services Department (CSD) has contracted with 
the Legal Aid Society of Palm Beach County, Inc. and Florida Rural Legal Services, Inc. 
to provide county residents with free legal representation and assistance in handling 
landlord/tenant matters and past due payments through the Rapid Response Eviction 
Assistance Project (RREAP). The program is part of the CARES Act COVID-19. 
  
Through the COVID-19 RREAP, the agencies will assist individuals who have received a 
three-day notice or demand for rent from their landlord, been served with an eviction 
lawsuit, or who need help understanding the eviction process. The services include: 

 pre-suit mediation between landlords and tenants 
 legal advice regarding the eviction process 
 referrals for rental assistance 
 preparation of responses to an eviction lawsuit 
 assistance in negotiating repayment plans, and 
 court representation. 

 
The COVID-19 RREAP is designed to respond to the housing crisis created by the 
COVID-19 pandemic by mediating disagreements between tenants and property 
owners. Through this program, parties will be able to construct payment plans, 
temporary rent reductions, deferred payments or other creative solutions to prevent 
evictions and ultimately homelessness. 
  
The program term is from Aug. 1 through Dec. 30, 2020, and participants can receive 
up to $10,000 in rental assistance. Eligibility requirements for the program include: 

 rental unit must be located in Palm Beach County 
 tenant's income is under 140% of Area Median Income 

 
Applicants will need documentation to qualify for the program: 

 proof of U.S. Citizenship or legal residents (per CARES Act regulations) 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001GhZ0Hs4H3K1UFD_VhSAumj6bJMdhc2nU8F754r1ALIiaGxUeX-ZnoJwl7Hyn0AMwr7uV--XuTNFxXEnk4nrTV5LpCA47wZXKV5pjKjH9QMwltev19nr-aXX6zdRJNVVVZusonNBuKI5u3lPjXkmvl6UUgyQQxE8t_K0JvCUob1b21mSRpoGXps-mLTw3kv1CHMKA_oLdXvGBX5ylaYl0AsrMW2jS9KDRaWxfE_qkO7M=&c=7EboPBMsi3LQsPN781eQYlBWyIwezB5XRZ45nHdn5XM3vc1tfWmF1w==&ch=kTFXN44DdpL_2SVPl-ezREF-ZlTZ8wzC8espdPJqAePVt1w6DmPPKw==


 documentation proving hardship is directly related to the COVID-19 pandemic, 
such as evidence of loss of income, reduction in hours, or unemployment due 
to the COVID-19 pandemic that contributed to the missed rental payments, and 

 an eviction notice (three-day notice or 30-day notice for CARES Act covered 
parties); 

 
Individuals facing eviction may call the Legal Aid Society of Palm Beach County's Rapid 
Response Eviction Project at (561) 655-8944, ext. 328 or Florida Rural Legal Services 
at 1-888-582-3410. 
  
For more information, visit www.legalaidpbc.org/eviction or www.frls.org. 

 

  

Photo: Pathways to Prosperity in partnership with Genesis Community Health 
 

Information on Testing 

 
PALM BEACH COUNTY'S INTERACTIVE TESTING MAP  
This map will help residents find the closest private or community based testing 
location for them. Several of the sites are government supported and have free 
testing with a variety of restrictions and processes. Many others are private labs, 
urgent care facilities or pharmacies that will bill your insurance.  
 
Click here for a spreadsheet of testing locations. 

http://www.legalaidpbc.org/eviction
http://www.frls.org/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1jNAe1wTBOqL5d9ee-heKiPi8fA6z7OSsKGZbQhIszqNchAHnj4S-UagLvCP8DVr9gwb3oUKjAuJiYJQjB-JcXI8W49L7MGXgLKdAcaKjHYM2-iwIzk1axvRthlXLMmEh6oZ8r5lZeE4bS-7u78q7XqEEEvIDNm_AxbsTNhn0_4g1fsTz3DmmBOJ3ZDxzHZt6ww5jU7G7q0qaSpub7r6_lPly6Z6r0bBGQ==&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
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HEALTH CARE DISTRICT OF PALM BEACH COUNTY'S TESTING  
 
Click here for updates on Health Care District COVID-19 Testing Sites 
Residents are encouraged to call the Health Care District's Testing Hotline, 561-642-
1000, to schedule appointments at all of its testing sites. Testing is open to individuals 
of any age who do not need to be symptomatic. 
 
 
COVID-19 Testing Site Locations and Hours: 
 
FITTEAM Ball Park of the Palm Beaches Testing Site 
5444 Haverhill Rd, West Palm Beach, FL 33407 
Drive up rapid testing is now available at the FITTEAM Ballpark of the Palm Beaches. 
An appointment is no longer necessary for antigen testing. Appointments are still 
needed for PCR tests. Both tests are available for all ages with or without symptoms. 
Antigen test results will be texted to your phone within 30 minutes. PCR test results 
will be available in 2-3 days. 
Tuesday – Saturday from 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
 
Belle Glade Testing Site: 
Lakeside Medical Center 
39200 Hooker Highway, Belle Glade, FL 33430 
Walk-up Testing Site - Appointments Only 
Monday - Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 
 
West Palm Beach Testing Site: 
C. L. Brumback Primary Care Clinics - West Palm Beach 
1150 45th Street, West Palm Beach, FL 33407 
Walk-up Testing Site - Appointments Only 
Mondays and Thursdays from 8:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. 
 
Jupiter Testing Site: 
C. L. Brumback Primary Care Clinics - Jupiter 
411 W. Indiantown Road, Jupiter, FL 33458 
Walk-up Testing Site - Appointments Only 
Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays from 8:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. 
 
Delray Beach Testing Site: 
C. L. Brumback Primary Care Clinics - Delray Beach 
225 South Congress Avenue, Delray Beach, FL 33445 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001GhZ0Hs4H3K1UFD_VhSAumj6bJMdhc2nU8F754r1ALIiaGxUeX-ZnoJnYwogcFb8Q_eSLwTtSOgtgujlMuNZZom67QvX38TMu_U4QGSJ2KIHMC-HnoNNvfE_O1TkE6h65diCfQdyQCki5SnpsSaft_5Bsd46qo4MneI0rXUVLKaxU7f4--cAQxWh1_epqWwSWpGBtdZHIzgI4TStmQpNewnpyOQ_WASwNiRYglW6qJPHdt6LcsPQJoondhIToSz0c&c=7EboPBMsi3LQsPN781eQYlBWyIwezB5XRZ45nHdn5XM3vc1tfWmF1w==&ch=kTFXN44DdpL_2SVPl-ezREF-ZlTZ8wzC8espdPJqAePVt1w6DmPPKw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1j1QERjNM1quPvR8NdekYihvh5ZUg04x6ziLQ3Qx9PniVf51RmBzgtkerB1nbLghfKG9mmN5srpYyTLBR5TtqEcwjvMEgoAqXMMBgITbAUDybvBQj1tSw_xTTx59N0SkIVDkV1M-juOgbaYM8G7Y2dgHqms3jC5KSsItCkYGvD4BI75DxjGi2KWyNAqY9VAku_VfapbjhcGi3K5srlxj8cx_TFtN8Y46ZDnO6iCPUthZW3u8nQAqiqZ1wHMveNuYxsHYAMD63kcELgRSEughwyrdF1c7iMdrzKUD_LExGmD9_fNwlpOZKSuDZkHOVmYOyyqJdfPJM9qfgOLbAjOXRoa62DsfwPuDu8hAoUI2u2dMUDIxDt5n7dBdrdpnAiNTB4GAzhpYNFG_1yBtn6eQ91jURVlESALBMSius-ypvQwq&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1j1QERjNM1qugVs-3x_0ukJ30FIqlbEultflb2FYdoCtSVprhK4dn7CtwaKnVS4hekFrAgq1ylvvNEJWs1GSMDi21vxfpkPrec-8CRWfhgTQeaYh_-wpEyyCN0ty9FYca2eZa5D8WFnWg3mevKafe4Cvh2rU-r21pioyCoMkuCB9R2bxVVduxzSrOew4x5wOQnARXVfxliu1XhtwMhcLPVfKPo35uKStkFHApHXZFVPqx_e_UPD4DS1N2rAr77OecAJj-2RUbTIhlh02YniGzv2mlHjqtTYkFii5vW6OiZTB40yJ-nABOSEEhsymeKeFXO5TuRG3pGjgTk1hmxDpC9ubmWkmbEW9V-7bsOLI3AccoJ5w5atP4JoVx9f_qHVZZSbRw2jIFHtk7d8-KCp45VDmqgcSBzpbag==&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1j1QERjNM1qu0wGA1WP0R0gsmH9P4mifqlCF0FWJn38UJXF2hFEzKdkzKkNjJ2gifjBWU-Br3k63pTFutXJBZESJJ-s_BE6QVzCufhp9xBVjpn9yR-kwQyrmw7B7Oi3ZjKvSEj2qODZResbNiPRYD_Vi1k8oiykX3KUS2Ai18pGg4b8KWiqwG66HGWtCqheW7tUUcRNH1hdDNWUMnCbaxmMTDPP-MkiUNa4od0KC8VmfzGQQysoHWUbNuioNjpwJpHk7CAtmcOGiM5M9GsvBqWCf3Qrrf4KOpL0dBfjBzdeyCPdwSPROWNusjgHjZgqUcY1VRBzT1rrgosjz78-UgcOsz272kYGzlYXVmUiQj90o_NGKuvmnHXIcEQjchOOVUzGHOYeY27hP&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1j1QERjNM1quuZBShNZfhZUJYY7e_g4VyyTBFMkVm0RVoWZpYdqb7-DBveJWe6l3TxsuDXIzTkPoN4SgcKxDcRFod4UZM0_MdifamhbbDCYJMGjh7wL1FyGGo59CLmtxqkZ82kDtSB4yXtG0XfEhGF2WvfFrZxiD9icibDoQ6fybXlqJ0AOgRLem5vzdYDCdV0IbpfsSbMyC6t9fuUBM1TnmeAvt-itDh51oMZlsSD0YjMUT0Ca5iGMhWyLOgB_ZDL-23GKQAKOwMYLTEecbSMCp2xvWXbVxRyBchAuSMRIyvOL3Zo3O4UJ1MykzJwMFkBlQKnjS5e9-LQRAzpS65OnzGH5J_4RjvMHegw52BUoPtBC8KuzTrh2ftwKLM8uRMA==&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1j1QERjNM1qud5fUPV9y8NvMGh-ewyhrX2q7T44QzutscVY2p4cnfxkk14u8nm_Uwo58siUsUkXm8xX9bVDRYvdNm-eMXWVvzDc8zFMkfVBg86YZUQz_qV4tLb_raLgr0hB2gKrzmN0CESHW8WBjx7ooRojHJk-V1NaQ5wM7cs3X2THxucTB2qVbMFtiBc-RsbUcWBJvTEQFPRaFUpLVuc7Ors9nDrLZFUNkbDJstZA5j0Jk6mV0eBXFni_4gXup9FNZerKUltxDT2hBAH7Jt7uuomtKH9ij-R33FmFJo8Bfbv7J3xPd7wbBdUlnh7MIZb6-Qsrkx1wkTNuIMrYagBTKboBedCcBzU3yNaS9ck311p0VnmPzhHclg5PQ4xDFXqc4xGgJZ4Go&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==


Walk-up Testing Site - Appointments Only 
Monday - Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 
 
South County Testing Site 
Palm Beach County South County Civic Center 
16700 Jog Road, Delray Beach, FL 33446 
This drive-through testing center began transitioning to a walk up site beginning 
October 7th. It will be managed by the Health Care District and will utilize the Scout 
mobile testing facility. 
Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday from 9:00 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
 
 
UP-TO-DATE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH COVID-19 DASHBOARD 
To find the latest information about your specific zip code and other COVID-19 data, 
check out the Florida Department of Health COVID-19 Dashboard. Also find more 
health/COVID-19 information in multiple languages here. 
 
For complete complete details on business opening requirements, please 
visit: http://discover.pbcgov.org/coronavirus/Pages/open.aspx 
 
HOMEBOUND RESIDENT TESTING 
Residents eligible include homebound elderly or individuals with disabilities who are 
experiencing symptoms of COVID-19 and cannot leave their homes to access one of 
the drive-up or walk-up test collection sites. Residents who believe they are eligible 
for the in-home testing option should call 561-712-6400 for a pre-qualifying 
assessment. The testing line is open from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday through 
Friday. 

 

Offer Testing at Your Site with Lab 24 
Lab 24 is a Molecular Diagnostic Lab in South Florida currently working with 
the Federal Government through the Cares Act to conduct Corona (Covid-19) Virus 
testing Free of Charge for patients that do not have health insurance, or that are 
Medicare recipients. Lab 24 is FDA EUA Approved and CLIA Certified with a 48 hour 
turnover time. 
 
They are working with many non-profits, organizations and clinics, enabling them to 
host testing events for their patient population. For more information contact Isabella 
Sosa at isabellasosa@lab24inc.com. 

 

  

  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001GhZ0Hs4H3K1UFD_VhSAumj6bJMdhc2nU8F754r1ALIiaGxUeX-ZnoJwl7Hyn0AMwObdzajeGwOvy4zzOYijQpaOLNhTvPyfoZbBcqKl6olPN1eVCfTX4DqPW-igBO4VypDn1Z7mOijccoXy7vJqZjYi54fJIu7VXhM942d1MmLaeT5oYWJOqmzQNwcS93FvzXZAN3bfb0OUfYJScTAljmcGnQy7UFjqwBb3evt_snE6_8gWvhLQTwlrdI22RxPMPPpl3HobMLmwJC4WuYjZ5ZTLTAucVDU40WvE_u8a03KStCsRuLpOIP8fQXzNrA3TWMzVyiI33lL1HVXLNtMvQsGaw_AXBY4CYLUoNCkuGfntC9QSTepx3Yok5wwtb3pogRza6Kxd8d041U1WgbJSh-pSyzMFFRRxBkS3wN8h_5svpHXdbwPzThw==&c=7EboPBMsi3LQsPN781eQYlBWyIwezB5XRZ45nHdn5XM3vc1tfWmF1w==&ch=kTFXN44DdpL_2SVPl-ezREF-ZlTZ8wzC8espdPJqAePVt1w6DmPPKw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1gBDKycnWUwe7wY2HIkU5xon2TgPISdQF4lU7d56HemLSV93k-tZZ-XlMNB1XHpXviO6wFHb26Qx0av7brvT99FkPYWopyyDwiK0G2uPwz-HnagiLue6f4jum-3ouDAJPg==&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1gBDKycnWUweBxmIHf_CjYlSfLPA9-Y0Q6EAZ4eWLrwbFvyTepb9HpUQ_-M1K638HJt8tAiSNK0-AYCKsmwckzem8Fd4e78n_EXJ86kBFQK9CDkt5EH7FuaTlhIKqk-M_RfDbiBYuUDL-UuUgn4bxow=&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1gBDKycnWUweBxmIHf_CjYlSfLPA9-Y0Q6EAZ4eWLrwbFvyTepb9HpUQ_-M1K638HJt8tAiSNK0-AYCKsmwckzem8Fd4e78n_EXJ86kBFQK9CDkt5EH7FuaTlhIKqk-M_RfDbiBYuUDL-UuUgn4bxow=&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://discover.pbcgov.org/coronavirus/Pages/open.aspx
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VIDEO UPDATE: County Leaders Introduce Hero: Health Care District Mobile Testing 
Bus   
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Schools and Education 

 
PALM BEACH COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT INFORMATION 
Information, including responses to Frequently Asked Questions, is available on the 
District's website here. 
 
PALM BEACH COUNTY FUNDS A SCHOLARSHIP OPPORTUNITY FOR SCHOOL-AGE 
CHILDREN DURING DISTANCE LEARNING 
 
The Palm Beach County Board of County Commissioners is providing funding through 
its Youth Services Department to the Early Learning Coalition of Palm Beach County to 
provide child care scholarships for qualifying families with school age children grades 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001GhZ0Hs4H3K1UFD_VhSAumj6bJMdhc2nU8F754r1ALIiaGxUeX-ZnoMVb5gVrSRG0kG5AK0zC2fJY73nxqV5cePMmoVlmAPA4dBs_DTANiQol1xuvSGW34XAFWrrt-0Y28WPyAztbpO38lky-N2DiV3-TLh73Fwmq_gf28pJfpLIMhS7xf6SG-fPHL7DBaIpumZf8l5kEwFw=&c=7EboPBMsi3LQsPN781eQYlBWyIwezB5XRZ45nHdn5XM3vc1tfWmF1w==&ch=kTFXN44DdpL_2SVPl-ezREF-ZlTZ8wzC8espdPJqAePVt1w6DmPPKw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1qUeMYsCM71Lq7mJZL1BH8I37fzC2fA4o4WDSIUGF8GxFmdikcUY1L3qgrzjmtloSe2DB5OXgoPApAfRZLf4KR-X058AlQVd4jtrdoxsJTlkgvdFYUXiIUp9vJ2xQNRzj_MJk38Yi9bXODC4tooyGJTKUyC5G03hhVxMMT7mbHE1FBxF6btTN7o=&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==


K-5 who may be participating in the School District of Palm Beach County's distant 
learning curriculum. 
 
The scholarship prioritizes homeless children, children residing in families who work 
or attend school during the hours of the School District of Palm Beach County's 
distance learning and have a household income at or below 200% of federal poverty 
guidelines. 
 
Additionally, Palm Beach County Youth Services procured 1,000 headsets to be 
supplied to child care centers allowing students to concentrate on their individual 
lessons in a congregate setting. 
 
For more information and to apply, visit Early Learning Coalition of Palm Beach 
County's website here. 

 

  

  

Please contact organizations below for more information about available distance 
learning services now that schools have re-opened. 

 

BOYS AND GIRLS CLUBS REMAIN OPEN FOR DISTANCE LEARNING 
Boys & Girls Clubs of Palm Beach County has extended operating hours to create a 
safe space for Club members to go during distance learning. 13 Clubs across the 
county are open from 7:30 AM until 7 PM.  
 
Space is limited due to COVID-19 social distancing guidelines. A full list of Clubs can be 
found at www.bgcpbc.org/clubs. More information here. 

 

FLORENCE FULLER CHILD DEVELOPMENT CENTERS OFFER DISTANCE LEARNING AT 
EAST AND WEST BOCA CAMPUSES 
The program offers an all-day virtual school supportive environment. School Away 
from School also offers enrichment programming for children in K-5 after they're 
finished with school assignments for the day. For more information, contact Fuller 
Centers at ffcdc.org. 

 

FOR THE CHILDREN INC. - FREE PROGRAM FOR MIDDLE AND HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH 
For The Children would like to offer a safe environment that supports learning for 
students during these unpredictable times.  
 
Services for middle school and high school students include: 

 Clean and safe establishment Monday through Friday, 8 am - 6 pm 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1uJQFAAQfQnjKsdJy4BB_j9nQ84KVtLTCYIvXFM6M9y6mVKrc1d2bpexq63B52nSwgfozKE7STXeJtHw_2zuCbXM62_Lv59a6JNgrqPJKbkXKQM691ARF3LvofBaG00f56imnREc0WkoAU4Ja8eqqtATwde4tl2-0g==&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1uJQFAAQfQnjKsdJy4BB_j9nQ84KVtLTCYIvXFM6M9y6mVKrc1d2bpexq63B52nSwgfozKE7STXeJtHw_2zuCbXM62_Lv59a6JNgrqPJKbkXKQM691ARF3LvofBaG00f56imnREc0WkoAU4Ja8eqqtATwde4tl2-0g==&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://www.bgcpbc.org/clubs
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1sNAPoR3wB_KZgMXGSJHK1AHlIa3iprn71gA7EJTkb-hVqHQBbERMX1tUPXT3NO7GACHcEr5ZxTAj6BtxhA72DL4z_XJjR7V_usrV0Pn2fPSovXcXaYnUJ4Co1jODhqVO7Cwo-HIq_8_LeXdOZJbGGaSgu5hcpH13hqkY3Jws_Xcf5gVzEMlXRqlytPWGW5StvoX-UDXFdxHSEEXaa1hzKgEVVK3xmIeXA6jf0H8IDFj&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1u6iJCYxqX4ZsUHNr2LOWmFbsJZRGHY_nFmY_VDZ5lYagyg6yqv5c-YMJ-RGZPNmPAEuCfMrCtJPIJypld-2S2Do5ZrSVM5g4035ox8KSM-1krrqX66nPDg=&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==


 Student access to computers/internet connection, learning materials, staff 
support and meals 

 Pick-up and drop-off locations include: 
 1589 Lantana Road (in the Publix plaza) 
 Lake Worth High School (corner of A Street and 6th Avenue) 
 1630 S. Dixie Highway, Lake Worth Road (near Badcock Home Furniture) 
 Lake Worth Beach Cemetery (corner of A Street and 12th Avenue) 

 
For the Children also offers a distance learning environment for children ages 3 - 12 
through the Kids Zone and Youth Zone. Full-day and half-day programs are open and 
accepting ELC Vouchers, First Responder, and private fees.  
 
For more information on these programs, contact For the Children at 561-493-1190. 

 

  

  

  

Photo: CROS Ministries 
 

Help Finding Food 

 
United Way of Palm Beach County Food Finder Map 
The Palm Beach County Food Finder was created in response to COVID-19 in order to 
connect individuals seeking food resources to sites near them in a quick and 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DUkBb-w0xnMkTV0RnWl1U7MgkmaIJTJ9v2zaBlXzV0zaSVs2bxtD1vTho8TiV4TNo5EZ7I0o7NOYiG7sY81y-S2ZWY_gS5rS5JsAPQhLRXbrcb3wIk5tjKYSWDRId8AIfayo9IiRGuUU12_R8R4F-k1dHviZs1tgeDsKcIsfmdXGS4iXwTblMw768nJo_2XL&c=1hZfIzWJ_ft0B8R1lGrN4A9vfD7zg4CbnSy0b9DlFQ71LWp8ASeRTg==&ch=jqvvRcUns-NmS1dKKiOp1JyuFQb1CvwVPhKmLarNYPKHnqZXFFIn4w==


accessible way. United Way of Palm Beach County will update this resource weekly. If 
you would like to include your organization's resources on the map, please fill out 
this Food Finder Interest Form. The map features different types of food resources, 
including: 

 Meals for Children 18 and Under  
 Food Pantries: These sites offer groceries such as canned goods, produce, and 

protein products. 
 Soup Kitchens: These sites offer hot meals for individuals to take with them. 
 Family Take Out Meals: These sites offer drive through hot meals for everyone 

in the car. 
 Affordable Produce: These sites offer affordable produce boxes. 

 
Palm Beach County Interactive Map 
Palm Beach County has also made an interactive map available here. 
 
SNAP Benefits available at 6 locations 
Supplement Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) benefit sign-up is available by 
appointment at six PBC Library locations. Please see the updated schedule below or 
online here. 
  
Mondays and Tuesdays, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
Hagen Ranch Road Branch, 14350 Hagen Ranch Road, Delray Beach, FL 33446 
Contact: James Vil, 561-517-7533 
(English and Creole) 
  
Mondays, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
Jupiter Branch, 705 Military Trail, Jupiter, FL 33458 
Contact: Mario Mendez, 561-345-5085 
(English, Spanish, and Q'anjob'al) 
  
Tuesdays, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
Main Library, 3650 Summit Blvd., West Palm Beach, FL 33406 
Contact: Riquet Lucien, 561-316-0895 
(English and Creole) 
  
Wednesdays, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
Glades Road Branch, 20701 95th Ave. South, Boca Raton, FL 33434 
Contact: Mario Mendez, 561-345-5085 
(English, Spanish, and Q'anjob'al) 
  
Thursdays, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
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Royal Palm Beach Branch, 500 Civic Center Way, Royal Palm Beach, FL 33411 
Contact: Riquet Lucien, 561-316-0895 
(English and Creole) 
  
Fridays, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
Lantana Road Branch, 4020 Lantana Road, Lake Worth, FL 33462 
Contact: Mario Mendez, 561-345-5085 
(English, Spanish, and Q'anjob'al) 
 
Clients must make an appointment by calling the numbers above. Walk-ins are not 
accepted at this time.  
 
Individuals and families applying for SNAP can also email the Palm Beach County Food 
Bank at Benefits@pbcfoodbank.org or call 561-670-2518, extension 312 to schedule 
appointments or ask questions.  
 
Delray Beach Food Assistance 
Food assistance programs located specifically in Delray Beach can be found by 
clicking here.  
 
Feeding South Florida  
"Drive-thru" style grocery pick up in Palm Beach, Broward, and Miami-Dade Counties. 
For the .pdf of the complete list, click here 
 
Healthy Mothers Healthy Babies 
The Basics for Babies Program offers formula, baby food, and diapers for children 
ages birth-3 to families in Palm Beach County. For more information, call (561) 623-
2800 or email: pantry@hmhbpbc.org 
 
Hospitality Helping Hands 
Hospitality Helping Hands distributes groceries, pet food, and diapers on Saturdays at 
the Port of Palm Beach in Riviera Beach. More info available on their Facebook 
page here and at www.hospitalityhelpinghands.org. 
 
Meals on Wheels of the Palm Beaches 
Due to COVID-19 Meals on Wheels has temporarily adjusted operations to ensure the 
continued health and safety of the vulnerable senior population they serve, as well 
volunteers many of whom are over 60 themselves. They have shifted from daily 
deliveries to once a week delivery of a multi-pack of frozen dinner meals along with 
three breakfast meals. 
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In addition, they have opened temporary meal service eligibility to seniors who are 
normally mobile and able to shop for themselves but who, due to COVID-19, are not 
shopping in public to minimize their exposure. Seniors receive weekly delivery of the 
multi-pack of meals delivered at no cost which is made possible by special grant 
funding. 
 
To inquire about eligibility and setup service please call (561) 802-6979 extension 6. 
 
Palm Beach County Food Bank 
The Palm Beach County Food Bank supports close to 200 partner agencies that 
provide food to our neighbors in need. Partner agencies are food pantries, soup 
kitchens, residential facilities, and other social services organizations that are located 
throughout Palm Beach County. https://www.pbcfoodbank.org/find-food or dial 211. 
 
School District Locations 
Free food distribution is available at 133 schools. For more information on locations 
and dates/times, click here. 

 

  

  

Nonprofit Info 
 

  

Foundation Center (Candid) Provides Free Online Access 
  
Remote access to the Foundation Center is being offered for free by Candid during 
the COVID-19 public health response. For temporary access to a free public account 
to search Foundation Directory Online (Essential level) or Grants to Individuals Online, 
please click here. 

 

  

  

PPP Loan Forgiveness Application Forms 

 
There are now three different forgiveness application forms for Paycheck Protection 
Program (PPP) loans, each with its own set of instructions. Nonprofit organizations 
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are advised to look at the criteria for each to ensure they use the form best applicable 
to their circumstances. Information and links provided by America's SBDC can be 
found here. 

 

  

Healthy Return to the Workplace FAQs 

 
CLARIFICATION ON FFCRA LEAVE 
The U.S. Department of Labor recently clarified that employers must grant FFCRA 
leave to employees who need individual full-day increments (rather than a 
continuous block) to care for their children whose schools are operating on an 
alternate day (or other hybrid-attendance) schedule. More information is 
available here 
 
OSHA  
OSHA is asking employers to investigate and record cases of COVID-19 that their 
employees acquired at work. In addition, OSHA has modified some of their language 
around cloth face coverings, stressing the importance of the employer duty to 
maintain a safe and healthy workplace. More information is in the FAQs 
document here. 
 
Included on the resource page are additional best practice guides for re-opening 
places of businesses including Childcare Center-specific guides.  
 
Visit the COVID-19 resources page and click Healthy Return to the 
Workplace Resources to access all the tools and download the templates. 

 

  

  

Free State-Issued Face Masks 

 
The Florida Department of Health (FDOH) has received 15 million reusable cloth 
masks to aid in decreasing the spread of COVID-19. These masks are for distribution in 
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your community or other communities in the state of Florida. You may request as 
many as your agency can distribute. Please share this information with other 
organizations in your community as well as the concentric circle in which you move. 
This opportunity is available to any and all residents of Florida. Please share this 
information to as many agencies, churches, religious groups, fraternal and social clubs 
and other organizations as possible.  
 
If you or any of your partners would like to access to these materials, please submit 
your request to Samantha Cooksey (Samantha.cooksey@flhealth.gov) via email; 

and be sure to copy: (walter.niles@flhealth.gov) and Jana Shamburger 

(jana.shamburger@flhealth.gov) on your request. This will allow the Office to monitor 

referrals. Please note, all requests must include the following information in order to 
be processed:  

1. Name of Organization 
2. Person to Address Shipment to 
3. Mailing Address for delivery 
4. Quantity Needed 

 
Free Reusable Cloth Masks 
Free reusable cloth masks to aid in decreasing the spread of COVID-19 are available 
for distribution nonprofits in Palm Beach County and religious organizations. Please 
call Roger Vick or Roger Eades 561- 840-4522 or 561-629-0043 to make an 
appointment to arrange pick-up. 

 

  

  

Preventing the Spread of COVID-19 in Palm Beach County While Maintaining Access 
to Health and Human Services Webinars and Information 
 
Please fill out this form to sign up and receive information regarding the regular 
webinars on Preventing the Spread of COVID-19 While Maintaining Access to Health 
and Human Services in Palm Beach County. State and local demographic data related 
to COVID-19 testing and infection rates and updates from community partners are 
shared weekly. Stay informed! 
 
Past webinars have been recorded and may be accessed on the county website here. 

 

  

  

Community Guides 

 
211 Website 
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Check out 211's website for updated information with geographic links and 
"quicklinks" for services in your community. https://211palmbeach.org/coronavirus  
 
City of West Palm Beach  
The West Palm Beach COVID-19 Response Unit publishes a digital community guide 
for the City of West Palm Beach. Download it here. 

 

Florida Nonprofit Alliance Offers Families First Coronavirus Act Info 
Florida Nonprofit Alliance in partnership with National Council of Nonprofits hosted a 
webinar on New Law on COVID-19, Paid Leave, and Back to School: What Nonprofits 
Employers Need to Know to Comply . A recording of the webinar can be 
found here and the full slide deck from the Department of Labor, Wage and Hour 
Division can be found here. 
 
Statewide guidelines and resources related to COVID-19 may be accessed 
here: https://flnonprofits.org/page/COVID19Resources  

 

  

  

  

  

  

Counseling and Mental Health Support 

 
211 Palm Beach and Treasure Coast 
211 HelpLine is your Local Community HelpLine & Crisis Hotline. 211's highly trained 
staff are accredited by the National Suicide Prevention Lifeline. 211 provides crisis 
intervention, crisis support, assessment, and information and referrals to your local 
community resources and services. During times of crisis or for everyday needs, 211 is 
available 24/7 and is free, confidential and for people of all ages. Staff are 
available even if you are feeling overwhelmed and just want to talk. 
 
Dial 2-1-1 or Text your zip code to 898211. Online Chat is available 10am-8pm daily at  
www.211palmbeach.org 
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211 staff also are the regional responders for the National Suicide Prevention Lifeline: 
1-800-273-TALK (8255) and the Disaster Distress Helpline at 1-800-985-5990.  
 
Alpert Jewish Family Service 
Alpert Jewish Family Services is offering Free Virtual Support for the Community 
during the COVID-19 pandemic, including: Coping with our New Reality; Family 
Survivors of Suicide; Jewish Family Addiction Support Group; Women in High Conflict 
Relationships and more. Additional information including dates and times is available 
by clicking here. 
 
Catholic Charities Mental Health Counseling 
Catholic Charities Counseling Program encourages anyone experiencing stress, 
anxiety, and fear due to the COVID-19 pandemic to call our toll free hotline number at 
1-844-848-6777. They are offering video sessions in lieu of face-to-face meetings with 
their highly trained therapists. Fees may apply to follow up video sessions (not the 
initial call), depending on an income-based sliding fee scale. Staff and counselors are 
bilingual - Spanish/English. 
 
Telehealth Services for Children and Teens 
Center for Child Counseling (CfCC) is providing counseling and support for children, 
teens, and families impacted by everyday challenges including those experiencing 
emotional or behavioral challenges related to the stress of COVID-19.  Contact CfCC 
at 561-244-9499 ext. 2 for a free phone consultation. More information such as free, 
online parenting workshops may be found here. 
 
Center for Family Services 
CFS is a nonprofit social service agency whose mission is to strengthen individuals and 
families through behavioral health services. Since 1961, CFS has been serving 
children, adults, and families in Palm Beach County through various affordable 
services, including counseling, recovery, treatment for abuse, training for parents, 
etc. Insurance is accepted, and there is a sliding fee for those without 
insurance. Please contact CFS at 561-616-1222 or go to the 
website www.ctrfam.org for more information. 
 
Children's Home Society of Florida offers Free 24/7 Counseling 
Right now, life is hard. Overwhelming. Exhausting. Lonely - even if you have houseful 
of kids. But you are not alone - and you don't have to go through this alone. Day or 
night, you have a listening ear and compassionate guidance with a caring counselor 
through Children's Home Society of Florida's Family Support Warm Line. It's 
completely free. Completely confidential. And available around the clock, 24/7. 
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Call or text 1-888-733-6303, or visit www.chsfl.org/support. 
 
Faulk Center for Counseling Serving Clients through Telehealth 
During COVID-19, the Fauk Center continues to serve our community with free and 
low-cost mental health services, including individual, couples, and family counseling, 
group counseling for children, teens, and adult, and support groups. Call 561-483-
5300 between 9 am - 5 pm to schedule a telehealth intake appointment. New clients 
welcome. 

 

Highridge Family Center Provides Free Intensive Outpatient Program and 
Supervised Distance Learning for Palm Beach County Youth 
  
Beginning August 31, Palm Beach County Youth Services Department's Highridge 
Family Center is offering an ongoing five-days-per-week Intensive Outpatient Program 
(IOP) for youth ages 11-16, who are experiencing mental health or behavioral 
concerns and need more intensive supervision than at-home distance learning may 
provide. 
  
In addition to licensed clinicians providing therapeutic services, Highridge staff offers 
structured and supervised distance learning, recreational and creative activities 
throughout the day. The program is free of charge for Palm Beach County residents. 
Family therapy and group therapy are required components of the program. 
  
Daily programming is from 7:15 am to 6:30 pm Monday-Thursday and 7:15 am to 1 
pm on Fridays. Families are responsible for daily transportation. 
  
The IOP includes the following schedule of activities: 

 Breakfast (provided) 
 Distance learning with Palm Beach County Public Schools 
 Lunch (provided) 
 Therapeutic group 
 Outdoor structured activity 
 Community group or group activity and homework 
 Dinner (provided) 
 Pick-up 

 
Highridge Family Center follows CDC guidelines for social distancing, handwashing 
and face coverings (provided). Changes have been made to restroom and meal 
service procedures to decrease any transfer of germs. The center is located at 4200 N. 
Australian Avenue, West Palm Beach. For more information or to apply for services, 
please call 561-625-2540. 

 

http://www.chsfl.org/support


PBC Youth Services Provides Free Mental Health Services to Glades Residents 
Mental health services provided by Palm Beach County Youth Services Department's 
Youth and Family Counseling (YFC) program are available at no charge for Palm Beach 
County residents in the Glades area with youth ages 0-22. 
 
YFC's community-focused services include assessments, family and individual therapy, 
parent education, school-based behavioral health services, and the "Real Talk" teen 
support group. YFC licensed clinical social workers, licensed mental health counselors, 
and masters-level therapists can help families by addressing the following areas: 

 bullying 
 self-esteem 
 family violence 
 isolation 
 school and behavioral concerns 
 emotion regulation 
 grief 
 loneliness 
 parent-child relationships 
 adjustment/anxiety to virtual school 
 communication and social skills 

 
Office hours are Monday through Thursday, 7:30 am -6 pm Telemental health services 
are offered in English, Spanish, French and Creole via Zoom Video. To schedule an 
appointment, please email YSD-YFC-WestAppt@pbcgov.org or call the YFC West 
County Office (Belle Glade) at 561-922-1233. 
 
For a full list of telemental health services provide by Palm Beach County Youth 
Services Department's Residential Treatment and Family Counseling (RTFC) Division, 
please visit their website. 

 

PBC YOUTH SERVICES DEPARTMENT TO RESUME FREE IN-PERSON MENTAL HEALTH 
SERVICES 
 
In accordance with Palm Beach County entering Phase 2, Step 1 reopening, mental 
health services provided by the Palm Beach County Youth Services Department's 
Residential Treatment and Family Counseling (RTFC) Division resumed in-person 
services beginning September 21. Palm Beach County Youth Services continues to 
adhere to the CDC guidelines. Telehealth services will continued to be offered, based 
on client preference. 
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The RTFC Division provides Palm Beach County residents free family and individual 
therapy, parent training services, a certified trauma-informed care treatment 
program, weekly remote trainings on a variety of mental health topics, community 
based services including assessments, school-based behavioral health services and a 
court diversion program providing case management, case planning, referral 
advocacy and mediation. 
  
Licensed therapists, social workers and psychologists can help by addressing the 
following areas: 

 adjustment to virtual/in-person schooling 
 anxiety, grief, depression 
 traumatic stress responses 
 parent-child relationships 
 school and behavioral concerns 
 self-esteem, bullying 
 isolation, loneliness 
 communication and social skills 
 emotion regulation 
 family violence 

 
Office hours are Monday through Thursday, 7:30 a.m. - 7 p.m. with locations in West 
Palm Beach, Palm Beach Gardens, Delray Beach and Belle Glade. Mental health 
services are offered in person or virtually, via Zoom Video and available in English, 
Spanish, French and Creole. Please call 561-625-2540 to schedule an intake 
appointment. 
 
For a full list of mental health services provided by Palm Beach County Youth Services, 
please visit our website. 

 

HIGHRIDGE FAMILY CENTER RESUMES FREE RESIDENTIAL TREATMENT PROGRAM 
FOR PALM BEACH COUNTY YOUTH 
 
Palm Beach County Youth Services Department's Highridge Family Center has 
resumed its free certified trauma-informed care residential treatment program for 
youth ages 11-16, who are experiencing problems at home, school, with friends, and 
in the community.  
 
In addition to licensed clinicians providing therapeutic services, residents will attend 
small in-person classes from School District of Palm Beach County certified teachers. 
Youth will also participate in recreational, therapeutic, and creative activities 
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throughout the day. Family, individual and group therapy are required components of 
the program and will be available in-person or virtually. 
 
The regular schedule will have youth arrive on Monday mornings at 6:45 a.m. and be 
released for the weekends on Fridays at 12:45 p.m. Families are responsible for 
transportation to and from the program. Due to the financial impact of the COVID-19 
pandemic, the $75 registration and activity fees have been waived. 
 
Highridge Family Center follows CDC guidelines for social distancing, handwashing 
and face coverings (provided). Changes have been made to restroom and meal 
service procedures to decrease any transfer of germs. The program is free of charge 
for Palm Beach County residents. 
 
The center is located at 4200 N. Australian Avenue, West Palm Beach. For more 
information or to apply for services, please call (561) 625-2540. 

 

  

  

  

Libraries 

 
Expanded Wi-Fi and Remote Printing Available at All Palm Beach County Library 
System Branches 
 
All branches of the Palm Beach County Library System have expanded Wi-Fi signals 
throughout the parking lot. This will allow members who do not want to come into 



the building to access the internet from their car. For a list of library locations 
visit www.pbclibrary.org. 
  
The Library System is also offering remote printing. You can now print from anywhere 
- your hotel room, home, school, office or even from your mobile device in the library. 
Click here for more information and instructions. 
  
Virtual activities for adults, children and teens are also available via Zoom. 
Visit www.pbclibrary.org to register for upcoming classes or to view previously 
recorded sessions. Click here for a complete list of digital activities.  
 
PBC Library System Adds Sunday Hours at Select Branches 
The Palm Beach County Library System is offering Sunday hours at select branches. 
  
The following branches will be open on Sundays from noon to 5 p.m.: 

 Acreage Branch 
 Gardens Branch 
 Hagen Ranch Road Branch 
 Jupiter Branch 
 Lantana Road Branch 
 Main Library 
 Wellington Branch 
 West Boca Branch 
 West Boynton Branch 

 
Visitors are required to wear facial coverings during their visit per County Executive 
Order 2020-010. A limited number of computers will be available with social 
distancing measures in place. Computer users are limited to one-hour sessions per 
day. Returned materials will be quarantined for 72 hours. Members are asked to 
return items through the book drop or automated returns and to place items 
removed from shelves on book carts for quarantine. 
  
Virtual activities are available through Zoom. To see what activities are available, 
visit http://www.pbclibrary.org/. 
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Transportation 

 
Palm Tran  
Reminder: Palm Tran passengers will now board through the front and exit through 
the back doors. Palm Tran began collecting fares on all services starting August 16, 
2020.  
 
Palm Tran Fixed Route and Paratransit Resumes Regular Service 
A mask or facial covering is required to ride Palm Tran. The number onboard is limited 
to no more than 20 passengers on fixed-route buses. PT Connection is running non-
essential trips. 
  
Go Glades Service 
Palm Tran's western community bus service, Go Glades, Routes 1, 2, 3 and 4 are 
currently not running a regular service. You will be able to book a trip directly to and 
from your destination by calling: (561) 649-9838. Call at least two hours in advance to 
schedule a ride. Scheduled off-route pick up or drop off may be scheduled as early as 
three days in advance.  
  
The Palm Tran call center (561) 841-4BUS (4287) is operating from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 
p.m. Many trip planning functions may be done through the Palm Tran app and on 
palmtran.org. 
 
Brightline 
Train service is suspended until further notice. 

 

TRI-RAIL INCREASES TRAINS TO JUST SHORT OF REGULAR SCHEDULE 



 
The South Florida Regional Transportation Authority (SFRTA) announced yesterday 
that Tri-Rail will increase service to 46 weekday and 28 weekend trains, starting 
Monday, October 19, 2020.  
 
With the latest schedule adjustment, Tri-Rail trains will be running at 92% of their 
normal 50 weekday/30 weekend train service. The only trains not included in the 
schedule are P609, P622, P629, P644 on weekdays, and P664, P669 on weekends. 
Trains will mostly consist of 3-car sets but the added train options can continue to 
help with social distancing. Facial coverings will continue to be strictly enforced 
onboard trains and passengers are repeatedly reminded of safety measures per CDC 
guidelines. 
 
This is in line to be Tri-Rail's last schedule adjustment before it brings full train service 
back, but SFRTA will continue to monitor train ridership and Covid-related reports in 
the region before determining its next adjustment in service. 
 
For the most updated information on Tri-Rail service, please call 1-800-TRI-RAIL (874-
7245), visit www.tri-rail.com, or follow Tri-Rail's Facebook and Twitter pages. 

 

  

  

Employment 

 
CareerSource Central Career Center is Open 
CareerSource Palm Beach County's Central Career Center at 3400 Belvedere Road in 
West Palm Beach is open with limited services from 8 a.m. to 3:30 p.m M-F. Career 
Centers in Belle Glade and Delray Beach remain closed until further notice. The 
organization also will continue to provide virtual services online and by email and 
phone to serve customers. 
 
Many businesses are ramping up to rehire staff as well as hire new candidates. The 
CareerSource Business Services staff connects employers with qualified candidates for 
job openings - at no cost. They can be contacted at www.careersourcepbc.com or 
call 561.340.1060 and select option 3. 
 
Some training scholarships are available. Workforce Innovation & Opportunity Act 
(WIOA) Training scholarships help those who qualify obtain a credential or 
certification that can help lead to a career in one of Palm Beach County's in-demand 
industries such as healthcare, hospitality, construction, information technology, and 
business management. Click here for more information.  
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Business Resources 

 
SBA Disaster Loan Virtual Office  
The U.S. Small Business Administration South Florida District Office will host virtual 
office hours to answer questions about the SBA Economic Injury Disaster Loan 
Program. Limited to 250 callers at one time. Participants may call at any time and are 
welcome to enter and exit at will. Callers will be muted upon entry and will be taken 
in the order they are received. The virtual office hours are 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. and 
3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday. 
Skype: https://meet.lync.com/sba123/jfhein/DRJCSWGT [lnks.gd] 
Phone: (202) 765-1264; Conference ID - 143765659 

 

  

  

Jury Duty 

 
PALM BEACH COURTS RESUMED JURY DUTY SELECTION OCTOBER 14 
 
Request forms for supplemental excusal or postponement related to COVID-19 are 
located here.  
 
Those with questions regarding jury service can call 561-355-2930 or visit the Clerk 
and Comptroller Jury Duty homepage here. 

 

  

  

Individuals with questions related to the coronavirus should call the Florida 
Department of Health's Coronavirus Call Center at 1-866-779-6121 which is available 
24 hours a day, seven days a week or email COVID-19@flhealth.gov. They can also 
visit http://pbchd.org for the latest health information. Visit the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention. 
 
For previously shared COVID-19 related resources please visit the Nonprofits First 
website and click on COVID-19 Information, Nonprofits Needs Survey, & Healthy 
Return to the Workplace Resources in the middle of the page. Please send us 
information that you would like us to share with our community. 
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Sincerely, 
 
Jessica Cecere 
Chief Executive Officer 

 

 
 

  

     

  

 

 
 

 

 


